Minutes of the Alzheimer's Resource of Alaska

Meeting of the Board of Directors

	Date: Wednesday, January 20, 2021
	Location: Alzheimer’s Resource of Alaska, 1750 Abbott Rd., Anchorage


	  Attendance Log of Board Members
	
	
	
	Staff

	(
	Rori Van Nortwick - President
	(
	Lynda Hutchins
	(
	Pamela Kelley

	(
	Sabrina Peterson - Vice President
	A
	Mellisa Johnson
	(
	Melissa Saulnier

	(
	Jill Simek - Treasurer
	A
	Mike Lajoie
	(
	Robyn Langlie

	(
	George Borderieux - Secretary
	(
	Melissa Liebner Martz
	(
	Francy Bennett

	(
	Denise Daniello – Member at Large
	A
	Karen Scholz
	E
	Kay Papakristo

	A
	Jenna Bruner
	A
	Luann Strickland
	(
	Kimberly Adkison

	(
	Lawrence Duffy
	(
	Fred Traber
	
	Guests

	(
	Kristin George
	(
	Charlene Walker
	
	

	E
	Rebecca Hansen
	
	
	
	

	Legend:    (=Present    A=Absent    E=Excused Absence    T=Teleconference


Call to Order:

· Rori Van Nortwick, Vice President, called the meeting to order at 5:50 p.m. with a quorum present. 
Agenda: 

· Fred Traber moved to approve the Agenda and George Borderieux seconded. The motion passed unanimously with no corrections or changes.
Minutes: 

· Fred moved to approve the November 18, 2020 minutes and Kristin George seconded. The motion passed unanimously.
Mission Moment: Kimberly Adkison
· Kimberly Adkison, Care Coordination Director, and two CC staff shared stories of what inspires and motivates them in their work. Kimberly, Donny, and Nicholas spoke of clients who are gaining satisfaction and meaning in their lives as they grow and become more independent and healthier as individuals through CCRA support. You can watch the video through this link. https://youtu.be/ReovfRb1Rro 
Committee Reports:
Finance Committee: Jill Simek reported.
· The Finance Committee met on January 19, 2021 and reviewed the halfway mark of ARA’s financial fiscal year. All grants are on track and unchanged. State payments are slow but will be arriving soon. Contributions and Special Events are on track. Gaming was over-budget. Expenditures were normal.
· The Finance Committee reviewed the audit results. There were no deficiencies. 

· We will not qualify for PPP’s second loan. 

· ARA has shifted assets from CU1 to the First National Bank of Alaska.

Fund Development Committee: Kristin George reported.
· The Fund Development Committee met on January 14, 2021.
· The Fall Event raised $12,860 with 87 donations. This was down $7000 from the previous year. 
· The Fund Development Committee is making plans for Amblin’. More than likely it will be a digital event. It is difficult to get permits from the city at this time. The committee will keep the Board informed through messages and on the ARA website. Rori and Kristin plan to culminate the month-long event into a video. 
Governance Committee: Sabrina Peterson reported.
· The Governance Committee met on January 18, 2021. There were two items of discussion. 
· Board Development

· Jill and Sabrina took the Foraker Board training and found it inspiring and informative on how to be more efficient and effective as a Board.

· Questions: Should the Board hold an in-house training for all Board members or should the Board pay for future training of individuals through Foraker? Future exploration will be done regarding this decision and questions or thoughts can be presented to Pamela Kelley.
· How do we keep members engaged? Ideas: mentoring, ice breakers, break out groups, more relational zoom interaction. 
· Revived Strategic Plan
· Discussion under Executive Committee
Program Committee: Kristin George reported.
· The Program Committee met on January 19, 2021, and addressed the call to action for a ten-year plan.
· AARP and the TRUST are offering to underwrite an opportunity for ARA to distribute a top-notch booklet to the entire state plus rural Alaska. The booklet will use beautiful graphics to present the metaphor of rivers and waterways as mapping our path and will be full of helpful information for families in all stages of Alzheimer’s and Dementia. This booklet will also detail where to go and who to call.
Executive Committee: Sabrina Peterson reported.
· The Executive Committee met on January 18, 2021, and addressed the future Strategic Plan. A color-coded spread sheet was sent to the Board to help prioritize under each Committee. Committee members were asked to evaluate and prioritize action items. Rori presented the SMART method: Specific, Measurable, Achievable, Realistic, and Timely, to help each Board member plan reasonable and doable goals. Sabrina requested feedback before March.
Executive Director’s Report: Pamela Kelley reported.
· Thank you, from specific individuals and staff for the generous holiday day off in addition to normal vacation time which was very much appreciated.

· January is a month of focus on grant reports and coming proposals.  All program managers have been working to collect their data. 
· Next month, we will be co-hosting a Lunch & Learn along with AgeNet, Alaska Commission on Aging, and AARP-AK, regarding ARA’s advocacy work. This will help Legislators and their staff better understand the senior safety net we want in place. 

· ARA plans to share the new booklet/publication with legislators during the week of the AgeNet flyin which will be held online this year. This event is divided among Districts/Representatives/Senators giving us opportunities to target specific officials and share with them while they are beginning to work through policy.

· The Governor announced an interest in dividing Health and Social Services into two groups within the next 60 days. This gave rise to the question of whether ARA Board should create an Ad HOC Advocacy Committee for the 32nd Legislature. Kristin moved to create an Ad Hoc Advocacy Committee, which was seconded and all were in favor. Rori, Kristin, and Jill volunteered to be on the Committee. 
Old Business: None
New Business: 
· Rori shared how to use the Revived Strategic Planning Document and urged members not to wait until the last minute to evaluate their goals and action items. The Executive Committee and the Finance Committee will be meeting in February regarding the Revived Strategic Plan
Announcements: Pam
· Denise Daniello’s Birthday
Adjournment:  
· Rori moved to adjourn, Larry seconded, and the meeting adjourned at 7:15 pm by unanimous consent.
Respectfully submitted,
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